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That’s right … He is next door!  

And the King will answer them, ‘Truly, I say to you, as you did it to one 
of the least of these my brothers, you did it to me.’ – Matthew 25:40 

God is Closer Than  
You Think  

This is an exciting time for Redeemer!  

And this month it seems that two themes 

are coming together in an interesting way.  

The first is the theme that I wrote about 

last month: our church’s vision for 

Redeemer to be “a church family joining 

Christ in our community.” The second, 

appears unrelated, but as I will point out, 

is actually much related: this month's 

message theme called “God Is Closer Than 

You Think.” It's based on a book by John 

Ortberg, and the premise of the book is 

that God has “broken” into our world in 

the person of Jesus Christ, and He 

promises to remain with us in this world 

HEALTH & SAFETY BOOTCAMP 
On Saturday, April 23rd from 10 to 1 PM join us for this Thrivent sponsored fair here at 

Redeemer will feature a FREE Child Identification Card including Picture and 

Fingerprints. The outdoor event includes a Bounce House, Michael the Roaming 

Magician, Corn Hole, Free Coffee and Gifts.  Visit Action Booths to learn 

about:  College Savings Planning, Money Management, Nominating Guardians for 

Children, Building Family Connections, Sisterhood Seminars, Mothers of Preschoolers 

(MOPS) and Caring for Aging Parents.  

even though bodily He has risen and 

ascended into heaven.  It is through His Holy 

Spirit, that He remains with us in presence 

even though our eyes cannot see Him.  

Who among us is not thrilled that Jesus has 

given us God's Holy Spirit to dwell within us 

through our baptism?  The question I am 

posing for us to consider is, can we see God's 

Holy Spirit present and at work outside of 

us? … even in our community? I believe 

Jesus has told us that He is. In fact you’ve 

probably heard me say at one time or another 

that “God is always at work.” This is 

something that we are counting on as we set 

out to 

 

Continued on back page 

Sermon Series 

March 27  

“God’s Great Desire for 

People” 

April 3  

“Where is God In My World?” 

April 10 

“Partnering With God Today” 

April 17 

“Listening to the Voice of 

God” 

April 24 

“God Wants a Relationship 

With You” 

May 1 

“Heaven Breaking Through” 

Facebook.com/

RedeemerbytheSea 

www.twitter.com/RevAugie  

http://www.twitter.com/RevAugie


 

Family Ministry Corner 
Train up a child in the way he shall go; even when he is old, 

he will not depart from it. Proverbs 22:6 

As a kid, we had family devotion time right after dinner, 

most evenings of the week. Sometimes they were boring and 

awkward, and my siblings and I daydreamed of playing 

outside with our friends. My parents did their best. My 

parents like many today have forced this natural and 

comfortable process into a mold that is unnatural and 

uncomfortable. There is much going on in the minds of our 

children. Let’s understand those processes first. Our children 

will only learn when we teach in manner that reaches them. 

Genesis 1 tells us that children are made in the image of God. 

Romans 3 and 5 tells us all children have sinned and fallen 

short. So our children have some awe-inspiring qualities and 

characteristics and they also have the same illness as adults, 

sin. 

Here are four truths, of which we as parents need to know the 

practical implications. 

Truth #1- Kids have a rational free will. This gives them the 

capacity to understand and choose what is right. Parents need 

to hold kids responsible for their choices and teach them to 

Vacation Bible School 
Gear up for an adventure! This summer’s VBS will ground kids in the rock-solid 

foundation of Jesus love. Children entering age 4 preschool through the 5th grade are 

invited! Register online today. 

CAVE QUEST needs Station Leaders, Cave Crew Leaders, and Super Assistants. If you 

have a passion for children, love Jesus and want to make a difference in someone’s life 

then we need you to help with our VBS experience!  

Station Leaders: Develop a scr ipted station. You will present the mater ial 5 times in 

20 minute rotations. Stations include: Spelunker Games, Imagination Station, Cavern 

Café, Deep Bible Quests and KidVid Cinema.  

Cave Crew Leaders: Facilitate a Cave Crew, a mixed group of 8 children through 

the Cave Quest day. Chief responsibility is to manage the children and their safety.  

Contact Jeff ASAP! 

Super Spelunkers: Must be at least enter ing 6th grade and provide assistance to Cave 

Crew Leaders and Station Leaders.  

All volunteers need to attend a training to be scheduled and be 

available each Cave Quest day from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm. 

counter their sinful impulses rather than excuse them. 

Truth #2- Kids have a conscience that they use to distinguish 

between right and wrong. They at times are confused by its 

character and can find it difficult to resist instant gratification. 

Parents must help children develop and maintain an informed 

and sensitive conscience by clarifying truth from error. 

Truth #3- Kids have inborn desire for a relationship with God 

and others. They resist and may resent any authority that is 

controlling rather than defining. Parents should expect resistance 

to authority and instruction, so get beyond surface rebellions and 

tap into their deeper yearnings, building commitment rather than 

compliance.  

Truth #4- Kids are born with inherent worth and dignity and 

with a tremendous capacity for good and evil. Parents have to 

love and forgive their kids unconditionally, but conditionally 

accept their behavior. 

If you would like to learn more, I invite you to the Family Health 

& Safety Bootcamp on Saturday, April 23, here at Redeemer. 

In Christ, 

Jeff Moeller,  DCE 

Family Ministry Director 

June 27—July 1 

Contact Jeff Moeller for  

more information 

420 REMIX AT BOOMERS! 
Students in grades 6-8 are invited to take a 

break from your Confirmation work and enjoy 

a FREE afternoon at BOOMERS! In Vista. 

RSVP by Sunday, April 17. We will meet at 

Boomers! 1525 Vista Way. Feel free to invite 

your friends.  

BROOMBALL AT THE ICE PLEX 
Our youth gathering participants and any other HS youth are 

reminded about BROOMBALL, Sunday, April 17, at the Ice 

Plex in Escondido. We will leave after the late service. Cost is 

$25 and includes a National Youth Gathering T-shirt and Ice 

Cream Sundae bar. RSVP to Jeff by Wednesday. April 6. This 

is a Pacific Southwest District sponsored event.   



SUNDAY SCHOOL 

 

Camp Voyage 
Redeemer is hosting a 4 week summer day camp 

beginning June 20-July 15. Children ages 7 to 12 will enjoy 

summer fun, academic enrichment, awesome friendships 

and encounters with Jesus. Our rate is $150/week or $50 

daily. Our registration fee is $100. We are offering a 25% 

discount off the registration fee if received by April 17. 

After this date a 10 % discount off the registration fee if it is 

received by May 1. Register now! 

Camp Voyage will provide a safe, 

Christ-centered, fun environment 

that help your child gain valuable 

social and academic skills. 

Campers will grow in their faith, 

develop self-confidence and learn 

about God’s creation. This is an active camp that will keep 

children engaged all day while learning independent skills, 

and discovering how to use renewable resources to generate 

energy to care for God’s creation. All activities are age-

appropriate, and include: swimming, hiking, service, free 

play, music, science, technology, engineering, art, 

mathematics, and more! Special guests and field trips are 

scheduled each week. 

The camp day is 9 am to 3 pm Monday through Friday with 

Before and After Care available as well. Registration and 

more information is available on Redeemer’s website.  

As you may recall, the teachers and Sunday School children 

spent the past several months building a diorama of “The Story”.  

How do you follow such a successful event?  Well, we found it 

and are off and running in a new direction!  We have launched a 

new curriculum called “Faithweaver Now”.  This is a wonderful 

interactive curriculum weaving faith into today’s families.  The 

children don’t just hear the Word, they experience it and see God 

in their everyday world.  

Easter Sunday was a celebration of our risen Lord with Sunday 

School being held during all 3 services!!  To help them 

understand the true meaning of Easter, the children were sent on 

a “Resurrection Egg” hunt. Some of the eggs contained a small 

symbol that explained the series of events leading up to Christ’s 

crucifixion and resurrection. 

On another note, for the past few years, RBTS has taken a group 

of 4th, 5th & 6th graders to The Summit.  This year’s amazing 

program will be held on Saturday, April 16, 2016 at Crean 

Lutheran High School in Irvine and we have 15 children signed 

up to attend. The Summit will be filled with active learning with 

dynamic speakers, fun, meaningful games and activities, as well 

as service opportunities for each student.  Additionally, there will 

be a service project that all participants will be able to help with.  

As our Sunday School continues to grow, so does the need for 

more teachers and classroom volunteers.  If you are interested in 

joining our team, please see me for the details.  Until next time, 

keep serving the Lord! 
 - Rhonda Sutherlin 

SUMMER EMPLOYMENT 
ATTENTION COLLEGE AND HS STUDENTS: ARE YOU 

LOOKING FOR SUMMER EMPLOYMENT?  

Complete an application form for Camp Voyage. We are 

looking for spiritually mature and dependable counselors to 

facilitate the camp day. The camp is 4 weeks. Full and part 

time positions are available. It’s a minimum wage position. 

See Jeff Moeller for more information. 

K1 SPEED RACE DAY 
This past month the Jr. and Sr. High Student Ministry groups 

came together for a day of friendship, competition and pizza. It 

was a memorable day 

with Joe Flatt showing 

no mercy on us mere 

youth. He took first 

place with his ferocity 

and driving skills. Even 

Phil Carmack, who 

came in second was 

intimidated by Joe. 

Bain Ecarius put up a 

valiant fight but ended 

up crashing into the wall. Both groups had a fun time racing 

against each other. Afterwards, we bonded even further over a 

slice of pizza.   -Philip Carmack & Natalie Moeller 

THANK YOU! 
Thank you for coming out to 

Chick-fil-A Encinitas and 

supporting your youth group 

and the trip to New Orleans 

in July for the National 

Youth Gathering. Everyone 

had a ton of fun! 

 - Tessia Iadicicco 



HIKING CLUB 
Explore God’s creation with friends. All ages and stages are 

invited to connect with this Growth Group on the Saturdays and 

hikes listed below. We meet at Redeemer at 9 AM and carpool 

to the trailhead.  Contact Blake Bolton or Jeff Haase for more 

information. 

April 9th -  Mt. 

Monserate, 3.9 miles, 

moderate, led by Jeff 

Haase. 

April 30th  -Cowles 

Mtn Trail, 3 miles, 

moderate, led by Jeff Moeller. 

BRIDGE CLUB 
It was a lovely spring day when the ladies gathered at the home of 

Evelyn Meyer for fellowship and bridge.  The wildflowers outside 

the patio door in a myriad of color was a welcome sight after 

looking at the red and black colored bridge cards, ranging from twos 

to tens.  We really need to get some cards that contain faces. 

Apparently Audrey Wickstrand found a few face cards in her hands, 

for she came out high score.  Marie Voien was second high. 

We gather next on April 22 at the home of Lois O’Donnell. 

We usually play from twelve-thirty until four on the fourth Friday of 

every month except December (third Friday in November).  The 

fourth Friday is constant but starting (and finishing) times are 

subject to change.   

Usually there are two tables.   Light refreshments are served.   

Anyone interested in joining our group may contact the Bridge Co-

ordinator, Faye Bacon, fobacon@att.net, 1-760-707-6677.  

 - Jo Voertman 

GROWTH GROUP MINISTRY 

A Growth Group is a faith community of 8- 12 people who connect once a weekly or 

monthly around a common affinity, or interest. They meet for a semester, 12 weeks. 

Each semester groups are encouraged to commit to service project and a “play” time. 

They are easy to enter and easy to exit.  

For Growth Group information registration check out http://www.redeemerbythesea.org/growth-groups/ 

HOLY HACKERS 
Redeemer by the Sea golfers meets once a month on 

a Saturday to enjoy an afternoon of golf and camaraderie.  We 

play a scramble format so all skill levels are welcome. It is a 

great opportunity to mingle with fellow golfers while enjoying 

a round of golf. If you would like more information, please 

email Di Haarmeyer at di.haarmeyer@icloud.com or call 936-

537-2122. By doing so, you can be added to the group mailings 

for information about exact time, date, and place of upcoming 

event. 

WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY 
Women's Bible Study  - Starts Wednesday, May 4 at 9:15 in the 

Fellowship Hall - Jesus the One and Only 

Join us as we study the life of Jesus based on the book of Luke. 

You will be introduced to an intimate Savior as you get a close-

up and personal portrait of the life of Jesus the Messiah.  This in

-depth Bible study includes weekly personal assignments and 

11 video sessions taped on location in Jerusalem and 

throughout Israel. Sign up sheet on table in lobby or contact 

Karen Krause 760-434-8280.  

GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 
The Grief Support Group would like to schedule a "lunch out: 

on Thursday April 21st at 11:30 A.M..  Please contact Norma at 

760-931-1947 by April 18th if you are interested. 

FELLOWSHIP 
Soup Suppers were a great success!  Thank you, thank you, 

thank you to the Growth Groups and Captains that stepped up 

to sponsor them –Thursdays @ Rhonda’s, BJ Lahr & Ann 

Doering - LWML, Karen Krause and Maryann Meinardus - 

Wednesday Ladies Bible Study &Theater Group, Rhonda 

Sutherlin - Sunday School Teachers, and Nancy Golnick and 

Ellen Bitner - Wine & Wisdom.   We averaged about 60 peo-

ple per week –  we can’t do this without the support of the 

church.  

Mark your calendars for our upcoming major events!   Sunday 

August 28th will be our annual Church Picnic.  Saturday De-

cember 3rd will be our Christmas Dinner.  You don’t want to 

miss these signature Fellowship events! 

Keep an eye out for upcoming Database Training opportuni-

ties.  I am working on updating the training based on website 

changes.  Let me know if you are interested in receiving train-

ing and what dates/times would work best for you. 

 - Dorothy Doughty 



 

Salt and Light 
Today we bring to you a series of importance to all Christians, 

the Intersection of Church and State by the Lutheran Hour 

Ministries. How and why, as Christians, do we involve ourselves 

in the political process of America? This series can help guide us 

in our actions. The political realm, formerly dominated by 

Christians, is still available to us. It was the use of politics that 

resulted in the attacks on religious activities and the public 

acknowledgement of God from public places (such as prayer at 

athletic events; public acknowledgement of faith at graduation; 

wearing clothes with religious sayings or symbols, etc) it can 

therefore restore those principles. We all have excuses why we 

don’t vote or otherwise get involved; what does it matter; 

elections no longer reflect my values; we are turning into a 

Godless nation, etc. These are precisely why we, as Christians, 

must get involved! We need to focus on candidates that represent 

pro-life, pro-family, and pro-Christian liberties. When we do, it 

works! In the 2010 elections, the highest evangelical turnout was 

recorded. 97 new freshman Republicans and Democrats were 

elected with 81% of those being pro-life, pro-family, and pro-

Christian liberties. 16 freshman senators were elected and 13 

represented pro-life, pro-family, and pro-Christian liberties. Poll 

after poll show that majorities of Americans still believe in God 

and Jesus Christ. The fact is we, the Christian population, are the 

majority not the minority.  

In a recent national election, 5 candidates who stood for returning 

Godly principles to public affairs were defeated by a collective 

total of only 57,000 votes. Yet, in those 5 states, there were over 

5 million Christians who did not even vote. If only 2% had voted 

for these candidates, those 5 would have been elected and would 

have created a 10 vote swing in the Senate. 5 unGodly men 

would have been retired and 5 Godly men would have taken their 

place. It shows us that Godly candidates are most often defeated 

not by activists and radicals, but by inactive Christians.  

Birthday Club 
THURSDAY, March 10 was the celebration of the birthdays of George Ann 

Barnes, Dave Berrier, Di Haarmeyer, Louise Dockerty and Gayle Timken at 

the Lakeside Clubhouse at La Costa Glen.   We were delighted to have a 

private room to fellowship and celebrate in. 

Two hundred ($200) dollars was contributed to Redeemer by the Sea 

Lutheran Preschool and Kindergarten. On FRIDAY, April 15 at 11:30 a.m. 

we’ll celebrate the April birthdays of Tom Burke, Evelyn and Lyle Meyer, 

Kathy Seemann and Dawn Suhr at the Canyons Restaurant at the Crossings 

at Carlsbad.  (The Carlsbad Municipal Golf Course.)  Lunches start at fifteen 

($15) dollars and the restaurant policy is one check per table, making it 

necessary to have adequate cash to settle up with table mates who probably 

do not take credit cards. 

In addition to your lunch a one ($1) dollar donation is requested per 

celebrant which will go to Dogs for the Deaf, an organization that trains and 

helps provide service dogs for the hearing impaired. 

Everyone is welcome to join us but reservations are needed.  To make yours, 

contact Jo Voertman, 1-760-721-6674, jvbythesea@cox.net. 

As Edmund Burke once said: 

“All that is necessary for evil to 

triumph is for good men to do 

nothing.” 

There is much that ‘good men’ can do to 

stop the triumph of evil. One of the most 

important is to vote, and to vote 

Biblically. John Jay, America’s first Chief Justice of the Supreme 

Court, wrote: 

Providence has given to our people the choice of their rulers. It 

is the duty, as well as the  privilege and interest, of our 

Christian nation to select and prefer Christians for their rulers. 

 [John Jay, The Correspondence and Public Papers of John 

Jay, Henry P. Johnston, ed. (New York: G.P. Putnams Sons, 1890), 

Vol. IV, p. 365.] 

The Salt & Light group believes that we must regain the conviction 

that Biblical principles are vital to national success, and we must be 

willing to pursue their reinstatement. In recent times, we have 

allowed the very principles which produced morality and virtue, and 

thus national stability, to be restricted in public life. Don’t you agree 

that we once again need to recognize the truth so well understood by 

George Washington that: 

The propitious smiles of Heaven can never be expected on a 

nation that disregards the eternal rules of order and right which 

Heaven itself ordained.  

  [James D. Richardson, A Compilation of the Message and 

Papers of the Presidents, 1789-1897(Published by Authority of 

Congress, 1899), Vol. I, pp52-53] 

Join us today and for the 3 weeks following, to hear what the 

Lutheran Hour Ministries has to say about becoming  more 

informed and better equipped to carry out our Christian duties in the 

civil arena. 

 - Jerry Meyer 

Newborn Welcome 
Do you know a new mother at Redeemer or a friend 

or a neighbor who has just had a baby? 

The ladies of Redeemer (LWML) have made 

newborn Baby Boy and Newborn Baby Girl gift 

bags. 

Check with an elder or usher for a gift bag. What a 

great way to start a new life onto a life with Christ. 

Any questions ask, BJ Campbell-

Lahr (bjclahr@cox.net or 1-760-945-3750) 

                “And Jesus said, “….these children are 

the Kingdom’s pride and joy…”  Luke 18:15-17 

(The Message Bible) 



 

News from the Choir Loft 
Come one and all to 

hear the Mission Vista 

Steel Drum Band 

Concert scheduled 

for Sunday, April 

24.  The concert will 

feature over 100 steel 

drum students from 

Mission Vista High 

School.  Come and hear 

marvelous music from 

all styles.  The concert 

will start 

at 4:00pm.  Last year, 

the sanctuary was full, 

so come early and get a great seat.  This is one concert for the 

entire family.  Bring your ear plugs if you wish. This will be 

free will offering concert with all the proceeds going back to 

the Mission Vista High School Steel Drum Band.  

CHANCEL CHOIR TO SING ON MAY 1 AT FAITH 

LUTHERAN CHURCH  

Members of our Chancel Choir will join four other local 

Lutheran Churches on May 1, to sing in a Lutheran Choir 

Festival.  Four North County Lutheran Churches will join our 

own Chancel Choir for a performance at Faith Lutheran in 

Vista at 4:00pm for a combined choir concert.  Mark your 

calendar and plan to join us to listen to wonderful selections 

performed by four combined choirs.  More information will 

follow later on in April.  Watch your weekly bulletin for more 

Downton Abbey Tea Party 
Presented by LWML 

SATURDAY APRIL 30, 2016 

2PM – 4PM 

IN THE REDEEMER FELLOWSHIP HALL 

DRESS IN YOUR BEST DOWNTON ABBEY STYLE! 

JEWERLY AVAILABLE FOR SALE BY RHONDA 

EXQUISTE HANDMADE ITEMS DISPLAYED 

MUSIC AND MORE! 

Cora Crawley: “Are we to be fr iends then?”  

Countess Violet: “We are allies my dear which can be a good deal more effective.” 

COST:  $20.00   

Childcare provided upon request. 

detailed information. 

Why not join our Chancel 

Choir for the last three 

months of our church 

year?  We will be singing 

most Sundays during April, 

May, and June.  The choir 

will take a break for 

July.  Here's a chance to 

come and try us out.  

THE REDEEMER BY THE 

SEA BELL CHOIR rehearses 

on Wednesday evenings 

at 6:30pm  Come and try 

your skill at ringing 

bells.  The choir is open to beginning and advanced ringers.  Kay 

Boland is our Bell Choir Director and can be reached at the 

church during the week.  She is ready to answer your 

questions. 760 431-8990. 

Buy tickets before April 18th, reservations 

only.  You may buy tickets from BJ Lahr, 

Barbara Gehring, Rhonda Sutherlin, 

Hilda Kalaidjian, Ann Doering, MaryAnn 

Meinardus, Ellen Bitner, Robin Zale, 

Preschool  or Church Office. 

AMAZON SMILE DONATIONS 
When you shop at Amazon.com, remember to go to 

smile.amazon.com—make Redeemer by the Sea your 

charitable organization and.5% of your purchase is donated to 

us! In 2015 we had $52.53 in donations—thank you! 





God is Closer Than  
You Think, cont. 
accomplish our vision and goals this year - to discover God at work in 

our community.  That means then that we need not dream up our own 

activities that attempt to do God's work, but rather we simply observe 

what He has begun and is already doing in our midst and join Him there!  

If we are going to be about looking for where God is present and at 

work, perhaps the best place for us to look is in the lives of our 

neighbors. 

Jesus told Parables to His disciples often having to do with neighbors. 

Perhaps the most memorable is that of the Good Samaritan where the 

question was asked of Jesus, “who is my neighbor?” Jesus pointed out 

that our neighbor is the one to whom we show love.  He confirms this in 

another setting: Matthew 25 - only this time He does not speak in a 

parable, but uses plain language.   Jesus tells His disciples that when 

Judgment Day comes, He will be concerned about how we have showed 

love to “the least of these.” Why does this matter to Jesus?  Because, He 

says, when you loved them, you were loving Him.  

I think it is no accident that our vision emphasis for the year is to join 

Jesus as He works in our community, and now our first message series 

following Easter has to do with looking for the presence of God in our 

lives. I believe Jesus wants us to discover that He is present and at work 

in the very people around us that we are seeking to reach and serve with 

the Gospel!  Whom might Jesus be directing you to reach and serve with 

the message and love of Christ?  You might be surprised … you may 

also discover that God is at work in your life through them too! 

I recently read a book where the author pointed out that an important 

part of spiritual growth and even conversion to faith, comes through 

what he calls “providential relationships.” The idea being that when 

people tell their faith stories, they invariably include the work of Jesus 

that they saw in another person. It may be a couple who just “showed 

up” in their lives, or a person that talked to them about Jesus, or a 

teacher that really opened the Scriptures to them.  Whatever the case, 

there was a relationship where they felt the love of Jesus coming 

through.  And the thing is, you and I cannot manufacture these 

relationships … but we can work to create “margin” in our lives for 

these relationships to form.   

It's my goal and prayer that we continually ask these complementary 

questions this month (and beyond):  

1. How can I join Jesus where He is already working in my neighbors’ 

lives? And  

2. How is Jesus revealing himself to me in His Word and the people 

and circumstances around me? 

I'm increasingly viewing our world as not just a “waiting room” to get 

into heaven, but rather a place where Heaven has broken through, and a 

place that Jesus is already transforming by his grace. You do not need to 

wait until you die to be in the presence of God. 

He is closer than you think.   

I hope that you'll join us for the rest of this 

message series, and that together we will be 

used by God to bring His love and salvation to 

the people we meet along life’s way! 

Joining Jesus on His mission with you, 

Pastor Augie.  

April Birthdays 
Patricia Kroutil Apr 2 

Jeremy Richey Apr 2 

Sarah Whittenton Apr 3 

Conor Shanahan Apr 6 

Rachel Swick Apr 6 

Pam Wehking Apr 6 

Kathy Seemann Apr 8 

Dorothy Doughty Apr 8 

Matt Busch Apr 8 

Nathan Whittenton Apr 13 

John Richey Apr 13 

Lyle Meyer Apr 14 

Evelyn Meyer Apr 15 

Dawn Suhr Apr 17 

Joan Wilson Apr 20 

Karen Krause Apr 20 

Heidi Busch Apr 22 

 

April Anniversaries 
Jonathan & Janet Woods  Apr 4 

Robbie & Jeanne Robinson Apr 5 

John & Lisa Richey Apr 9 

Nathan & Sarah Whittenton Apr 13 

Rocky & Melanie Collins Apr 15 

Tom & Erika Burke  Apr 27 

Donald & Bettye Howard Apr 30 

Gary & Joan Wilson Apr 30 

Who can I contact? 
 Staff 

Pastor, Rev. Augie Iadicicco 

pastor@redeemerbythesea.org 

(760) 431-8990 

Family Ministry Director, Jeff Moeller 

jeff@redeemerbythesea.org 

(760) 431-8990 

Office Manager, Rachelle Iadicicco 

om@redeemerbythesea.org 

(760) 431-8990 

Preschool Director, Cindy Brown 

cindy@redeemerbythesea.org 

(760) 431-8293 

Church Council President, Dan Bitner 

president@redeemerbythesea.org 

 (760) 729-2682 

Trustees, Rocky Collins 

rockycollins@msn.com 

(760) 438-1142 
 

WHO ARE YOUR ELDERS? 

Otis Haarmeyer 

o.haarmeyer@gmail.com 936-537-4256 

Your elders are a resource to you for your spiritual and 

ministry needs. Feel free to contact them with any needs 

or concerns – or just to say hello! They are: Charles Um, 

Otis Haarmeyer, Ken Swick, Dave Berrier, Jim Brunner, 

Carl Gehring, Lyle Meyer, Wayne Chapman, Jerry Meyer, 

and Tom Burke 


